MINUTES
POLICE DEPARTMENT CITIZEN COMPLAINT REVIEW BOARD
February 9, 2021

A regular meeting of the Police Department Citizen Complaint Review Board was held
Tuesday, February 9, 2021, City Hall, 2" Floor Training Room, 411 East Kern Avenue.
MEMBERS PRESENT: John Avila, Maria Grijalva, Duane Goree, Karen Presant
MEMBERS ABSENT: Gene Chavez, Jesse Salcido, Xavier Avila

STAFF PRESENT: Greg Merrill, Vince Medina, Robyn Bumgarner

. CALL TO ORDER
John Avila called the meeting to order at 5:58 p.m.

Il APPROVAL OF MINUTES

It was moved by Board Member Karen Presant, seconded by Board Member
Duane Goree and unanimously carried that the minutes of January 12, 2021
meeting be approved as presented.

.  CITIZEN COMMENTS

- None provided.
IV.  BUSINESS:

- Meetings will continue to be conducted at City Hall's Training Room under
Covid-19 compliant settings.

- Citizen Complaint investigations #1703 and #1705 are still pending completion.
(1) General Discussion

It was John Avila's last meeting as he is retired. We are awaiting a new
board member to replace him along with Jesse Salcido.

(2) Closed Session Regarding Complaint/Investigation Review

John Avila adjourned the meeting to closed session at 6:02 p.m. for review
of Citizen Complaints #1708 and #1709.



(3) Reconvene

John Avila reconvened the meeting at 6:05 p.m. in reference to the
complaints reviewed:

Complaint #1708 — It was moved by Board Member Duane Goree, seconded
by Board Member Karen Presant and unanimously agreed that the
complaint was not within scope of authority.

Complaint #1709 — It was moved by Board Member Karen Presant,
seconded by Board Member Maria Grijalva and unanimously agreed that the
complaint was not within scope of authority.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:06 p.m. The
next meeting is scheduled for March 9, 2021.

Respectfully submitted,

Robyn Bumgarner
Board Secretary



